Press release: Youth Democracy Ambassadors to celebrate Suffrage centenary

The Minister visited the school to speak to students ahead of the 100-year anniversary of the first women getting the right to vote.

She heard how students will learn about and celebrate our democracy in this centenary year.

As part of the government's celebrations of the centenary, Youth Democracy Ambassadors will be recruited this year to make sure young people's voices are being heard.

There are a number of initiatives and commemorations taking place across the UK this year including a National Democracy Week which will run from 2-8 July. The aim of the week is to engage with under registered groups and work with partners to ensure that every member of society who is entitled to do so has an equal chance to participate in our democracy and to have their say.

Minister for the Constitution Chloe Smith said:

It was fantastic to speak to students at Queen Elizabeth's Girls' School and hear about the ways they're celebrating this important milestone for women.

I hope the young women I met will apply to be Democracy Ambassadors when the scheme opens later this year. Our Ambassadors will learn how they can influence decision making and receive training to enable them to share what they learn with their peers.

Head Teacher Mrs Walker said:

We were delighted to welcome the Minister to mark the Suffrage Centenary. Our girls demonstrated a love of learning and we were proud to hear their ideas for increasing democratic engagement among young people.

Press release: New Electoral Laws proposed to combat intimidation in public life

In a speech today (6 February) to mark the centenary of women's suffrage, the Prime Minister reflected on the nature of public life and reiterated her concerns about the increasing intimidation and abuse of people taking part in elections.

The Prime Minister announced that the government will consult on a new offence in electoral law of intimidating parliamentary candidates and their campaigners. The current offence of electoral intimidation relates to undue influence on voters.

She set out plans to bring forward legislation to remove the requirement for candidates standing as councillors in local elections to have their addresses published on ballot papers, in time for local elections in May 2019.

Voters would still be informed whether or not the candidate lived locally, and candidates could still list a home address if they wished. This is in line with the approach already in place for UK parliamentary elections, in which candidates have not had to include their home addresses on ballot papers since May 2010.

The consultation on the offence of intimidation, and the change in the requirement on addresses, were both recommendations from the Committee on Standards in Public Life in its report published in December 2017, which had been commissioned by the Prime Minister.

The Committee found that intimidation of candidates poses a threat to the integrity of the democratic process.

The measures build on work already in train following the 2016 Pickles review on tightening up the definition of intimidation during elections.

Minister for the Constitution, Chloe Smith said:

Intimidation is completely unacceptable in any form — and there is a clear difference between legitimate scrutiny and conduct which is fuelled by hate and personal abuse.

We can't let intimidation of our candidates, campaigners, the public and those that serve us continue unchecked.

Our democracy is a tolerant and inclusive one. By avoiding giving out personal information that can be abused and legislating against intimidation of candidates and their campaigners we can make public life more accessible to all who want to participate.

<u>Corporate report: Greening government</u> <u>commitments 2016 to 2017 annual report</u>

This is the sixth annual report of progress by government departments against the greening government commitments (GGCs).

The <u>Greening Government Commitments (GGCs)</u> are targets for reducing the negative effects that government's estates and operations have on the environment.

The previous annual reports are also available.

Notice: DN9 1PG, Robert Oliver Johnson and Nigel Thomas Johnson (Trading as NT and RO Johnson): environmental permit issued

The Environment Agency publish permits that they issue under the Industrial Emissions Directive (IED).

This decision includes the permit and decision document for:

- Operator name: Robert Oliver Johnson and Nigel Thomas Johnson (Trading as NT and RO Johnson)
- Installation name: Medley FarmPermit number: EPR/DP3936YW/A001

Notice: PE32 1SW, Anti-Waste Limited: environmental permit issued

The Environment Agency publish permits that they issue under the Industrial Emissions Directive (IED).

This decision includes the permit and decision document for:

- Operator name: Anti-Waste Limited
- Installation name: Blackborough End Landfill Gas Utilisation Plant
- Permit number: EPR/VP3736TS/V004